
 

                                                                

                                                       

 

 

 

 

    A small school with a big heart 

 
Notices  

 
Trophy Winners: well done to Millie who received the Sports Trophy and to Maddison who 
received the Values Trophy in Class One. Congratulations to Henry for winning the Sports 
Trophy and to Cara for winning the Values Trophy in Class Two.  
 
School Barbeque: an enormous thanks to all who supported this lovely event in any way 
whatsoever. It was wonderful to be able to get together again after the last couple of years. The 
amount raised was a fantastic £590! Of this, £72 was raised by Mr Warrilow through beat the 
Goalie and Wet the Warrilow! 
 
A big thank you: to Elaine Seed and Julia Halstead who have worked tirelessly to support the 
school for so many years now. It is so very much appreciated and we will miss you.  
 
Numbers Club draws: there are two draws today, to account for the summer holidays. Two 
first prizes go to Anna Wilkinson and Mrs K Kellet. Second prizes go to Barbara Wallbank and 
Sarah Pearcey. Congratulations and many thanks to all those who support the Numbers Club.  
 
Administering medicine in school: if you would like to ask school to administer medicine to 
your child, please note that we cannot do so unless our form is completed and signed first. You 
can obtain a form from the office when you deliver the medicine to school in the morning.  
 
Uniform: we have been informed that any uniform ordered will be here for the start of the new 
academic year.  
 
Dinners: our exciting hot meals start in September as soon as we return. Children can pre-order 
their meals and will make their choice in school. The menu that will apply in September is attached 
to this newsletter.  
 
PE days: please send your children to school in their PE kit on PE days. This will maximise the 
time spent in the PE lesson rather than having to get changed.  
 
Guitar lessons: if anyone would like guitar lessons with our visiting teacher, Mr Bird, please see 
the information below: 
 
Neil Bird LMS 

• Please find attached information/flyer to forward on to your parents/carers to sign up for Lancashire Music 
Service PDP tuition.  
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• Existing children currently on the PDP scheme do not need to sign up again as they will auto renew. Information 
will be emailed to parents/carers regarding the new school year 2022/2023 through our 'Speedadmin' 
communications channel. 

• Lancashire Music Service Academic Year 2022/2023 teaching calendar attached for your information. 

 
Cost:  
Group (max 4 students) £7.50 p/lesson  
20-minute individual £12.00 p/lesson  
30-minute individual £14.00 p/lesson 
 
Parent/Carers sign up for music lessons by clicking on the link below:  
Registration - Cultural Services: Lancashire Music Service (speedadmin.dk) 
Full information is available in our brochure - please click on the link.  
https://www.lancashiremusichub.co.uk/files/2022/06/7358-LMS-PDP-Brochure-2022-V6-WEB.pdf 

 
Friday After School Club: due to very low demand on a Friday, it is not viable to run 
afterschool club until 5.30pm. Instead, there will be an enrichment club after school which will 
run until 4.30pm. This will be free of charge.  
 
Cool Milk: don’t forget to sign your child up for milk ready for September. You can do this 
simply by registering at Cool Milk (www.coolmilk.com) and sending payment to them directly. If 
you need further details please contact the office.  
 
Swimming: in the new academic year, swimming will take place in the summer term only. The 
day will be confirmed nearer the time.  
 
Woodland Holiday Club: please see the flyers at the end of this newsletter for details of an 
exciting holiday club.  
 
Garstang Library: SCART CLUB presents… PLANET SAVERS 

SCART Club is Lancashire Library Service's Summer Activity programme for children which runs throughout 
the summer school holidays. This year, SCART Club is all about making an impact on the world and helping to 
save the planet. Children are invited to come to the library to pick up a free SCART activity booklet to take 
away, and there will be prizes to collect as they progress through the scheme. The booklet features a range of 
activities designed to get you thinking about the planet and how we can protect it. 
 
SCART Club will run from Saturday 2 July 2022 until Saturday 1 October 2022. 
Free museum visit: when your child signs up to the SCART Club they’ll also receive a special Green Ticket. The 
Green Ticket grants free admission to one of the six fantastic museums managed by Lancashire County Council. 
 
Garstang Library Events: throughout the summer, Garstang Library will be holding free events to support 
children to complete the SCART Club challenge and to continue to read for pleasure during the holidays. Please 
email garstang.library@lancashire.gov.uk or pop into the library to book a place at any of the events below. 
 
CD Creatures Wednesday 27 July 10-11am 
Storytelling with Dan Worsley Tuesday 2 August 11am-12pm 
Minecraft Missions Friday 5 August 3-4pm 
Moth Hotels Thursday 11 August 4-5pm 
Recycling Robots Saturday 13 August 10am-12pm 
Nature Crafts Tuesday 16 August 11am-12pm 
Cleaner & Greener Monday 22 August 11am-12pm 
 

https://uklancashire.speedadmin.dk/registration#/
https://www.lancashiremusichub.co.uk/files/2022/06/7358-LMS-PDP-Brochure-2022-V6-WEB.pdf
http://www.coolmilk.com/


 

There will also be Lego Club, board games and activities to help children to get their Reading Champion badge 
every Saturday 10am-12pm. No need to book, just drop in. Every Saturday in July, join the SCART Club and get 
a free piece of seeded paper to plant your own wildflowers in a recycled planter. Only whilst stocks last so join 
now! 
 

 

And Finally… we continue to pray for the people of Ukraine.  

Loving God, 
We pray for the people of Ukraine, for all those suffering or afraid, 
that you will be close to them and protect them. 
We pray for world leaders, for compassion, strength and wisdom to guide their choices. 
We pray for the world that, in this moment of crisis, 
we may reach out in solidarity to our sisters and brothers in need. 
May we walk in your ways, so that peace and justice 
become a reality for the people of Ukraine and for all the world. Amen. 

 

Wishing you all a pleasant summer holiday and we’ll see you on Monday 5 

September 2022! 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

               

           


